KILLINGLY HOUSING AUTHORITY

BIRCHWOOD TERRACE
OCTOBER 16, 2018
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING


The Meeting was called to order at 7:07 P.M. by Secretary, Eileen Page.
1. Roll Call:  Present was Eileen Page, Philip Stedman and Michael Moran.  Roxanne Pappas and Robert Loiselle were absent with notice.  Also present was Carol Greene, Executive Director,  

2.
It was moved by Michael Moran, seconded by Philip Stedman, to approve the


minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Town of Killingly Housing Authority held


on September 18, 2018.  The vote to approve the minutes was unanimous.

 3.
It was moved by Philip Stedman, seconded by Michael Moran, to approve as presented the Treasurer’s Report for September, 2018 for Maple Courts and Birchwood Terrace.  The vote to accept the report passed unanimously.
4.    
It was moved by Philip Stedman, seconded by Michael Moran, to approve as presented the Treasurer’s Report for September, 2018 for Maple Courts II.  Motion was unanimously approved.
5.     
It was moved by Philip Stedman, seconded by Michael Moran, to approve the
Section 8 Financial and Activity Report for September, 2018.   Motion was unanimously approved.
6.         In addition to her written report, the Executive Director advised the Board that     

            the bi-annual inspections of all Maple Courts apartments took place on October 
 
10th and 11th.  There were very few maintenance issues.  Most of the issues have 
already been repaired or are in the process of being repaired.  Birchwood Terrace 
inspections will take place October 17th.  The Remote Deposit Capture service 
from Bank Hometown was installed on October 3rd and is being used.  This device 
will allow for checks received within the elderly projects to be electronically 
deposited. She also reported that various types of payroll software are being 
evaluated for use within the up-coming year.  A Request for Qualifications 
regarding the proposed Birchwood Terrace rehab project through a Small Cities 
Grant application next year has been placed on the State of CT, DAS website.  
The Director was thanked for her report. 
  7.
It was moved by Philip Stedman, seconded by Michael Moran, to accept the 
            Congregate Housing Report.  Motion passed unanimously.
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  8.
Town Council Liaison’s Report:  None

  9.
Citizen’s Comments:  None

10.
Commissioners’ Comments:  None
11.
Communications:  None
12.
Old Business:  None

13.
a.  Motion by Michael Moran, seconded by Philip Stedman, to approve for payment bills numbered 40314 through 40383, EFT and EFTPS for Sept., 2018 for Maple Courts and Birchwood Terrace and bills numbered 11276 through 11290 for Sept., 2018 for Maple Courts II.  Motion passed unanimously.
14.  
a.  Motion by Michael Moran, seconded by Philip Stedman, to adjourn at 

7:25 PM.  Motion passed unanimously.

            Respectfully submitted,
            Carol A. Greene

Acting Recording Secretary 
